
National Finance Center 
 CAPPS Notification

Revised TIMELINE for 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise 

April 11, 2019 

Dear Customer: 

The National Finance Center is continuing to process the 2019 retroactive pay 

adjustments for Pay Period 07 according to the attached revised 2019 Retroactive Pay 

Raise Activities TIMELINE. Additional information regarding EmpowHR processing was 

added for this weekend’s activities (under April 13, 2019 and April 14, 2019). 

If you have any questions/comments regarding this notification, please send an email to 

the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 

Thank You, 

2019 Retroactive Pay Raise Team 

mailto:Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov

